
The Policy Committee approved language in blue at its public work session on 9/28/21 and 
10/26/21. 
 

          File: JFCA 

         (Cf: JG, JG-R) 
STUDENT DRESS CODE 
 

I. Purpose 
 

The purpose of Policy JFCA is to set forth the Board of Education’s expectation for 

student dress. 
 

II. Background 
 

Schools have three primary responsibilities with respect to students.  The first 
responsibility is to foster student academic achievement.  The second responsibility is to 

create and maintain foster a school environment that is safe, secure, orderly, and 
conducive to student learning.  The third responsibility is to promote and support positive 
community standards and values such as civility, respect for others, self-respect, 
citizenship, and other constructive character traits and behaviors.  Without these 
standards, values, traits, and behaviors, a school’s climate would inevitably deteriorate, 
teaching and learning would be negatively impacted, and students would be deficient in 

the tools knowledge and skills that are critical for functioning successfully success in 
community life, no matter how proficient they were academically.  
 

III. Policy Statement/Procedures 
 

A student’s appearance, including dress and personal grooming, must not disrupt the 

educational process, interfere with the maintenance of a positive teaching/learning 
climate, or compromise reasonable standards of health and safety. 
 
Students and/or their parents or legal guardians have the responsibility to choose their 
select attire and to arrange their personal appearance in a manner that is safe, healthy, 
not offensive, and conducive to that does not interfere with any aspect of the educational 

process.  Sensitivity and awareness of the impact and implications of one’s behavior, 
including choice in dress, are essential for success in the class and beyond. skills that 
students need to learn.  The student dress code is intended to create a positive school 
climate of respect for self and others, reduce the occurrence of discipline problems, and 
maintain safety and order in the school so that effective teaching and learning can take 
place.   

 
The Superintendent and/or his or her designee, in consultation with student 
representatives, shall develop is authorized to promulgate an administrative regulations 
to promote the spirit of implement this policy.  The Superintendent will form an advisory 
workgroup comprised of students, staff, and parents and/or legal guardians to assist with 
the promulgation of the administrative regulation.   
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